

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, February 6, 2024                  


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The February 6, 2024, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 6:15 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts, Ehrhardt and Mueller.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry and Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Mueller, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               January 16, 2024, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $130,008.82 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $302,869.10 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:
GUMBLE FAMILY EASEMENT:

Brian Williams, representative of the Gumble Family Conservation Easement, was in attendance following up on the approval by the township to act as conservators on a large tract of land the family owns.  In doing so, the IRS asked for acknowledgment by the township that it has accepted the land and agree they are acting as conservators for it.  The Supervisors agreed and the forms will be executed by Chairman Coutts.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:
DRAGON RACES

Mrs. Rose said she had received a call from Joe Regenski following up on a request to use the township beach for an event the Chamber of the Northern Poconos is having June 22.  It plans on having dragon races and access would be easier if the beach area could be used.  She further said they would like the township to open the concession stand for the day.  The Supervisors agreed with the condition that the beach would be closed for swimming that day and a sign would be put up advising there would be no lifeguards on duty.  Mrs. Rose will advise Mr. Regenski and follow up with Candy Towner, Beach Manager, about the concession stand.

SEO MARTIN’S REPORT:

SEO Martin submitted his report in writing advising them of his permit activity for the month of January.  He had no sewage issues for the Board at this time.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT:
Solicitor Henry discussed two proposed lot combinations that he had received, reviewed and was not able to approve at this time.  He and the Supervisors also discussed the Recreational Cabin Affidavit process.  Solicitor Henry had researched and although the Supervisors cannot opt out of issuing the affidavits, they can restrict what zones the cabins would be permitted.  

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 4:50 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:
01-26-2024

Zoning Officer Mengoni




Route 6 Tire

02-01-2024

Sharon Schroeder, Recorder




Realty Transfer Tax
02-02-2024

Zoning Officer Mengoni




Pagotto




GHD







Monthly status report

02-02-2024

PSATS






Ins. and pension

02-06-2024

Zoning Officer Mengoni




Stahl violation

